
Reopening a claim & closed claim management

 

Closure

Closing a claim

Jump to:

Introduction
There may be circumstances when a closed claim needs to be reopened.

Most closed claims are allocated to Assistant Directors as per the agency alignment, although some are allocated to a Claims
Manager. All claims allocated to the Specialised team are allocated to the team’s Assistant Director. This ensures there is a
consistent approach to the allocation and management of closed claims across the Claims Management Group.  

​​​​​​​Closure of claims is an administrative process in the claim lifecycle. For further guidance, refer to the​​​​​​​ Closing a
claim page. The Assistant Director will receive a notification in Pracsys when a new document is scanned to a claim file that is
closed, or a new invoice is processed on a closed claim. The Assistant Director will decide whether any action needs to be
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taken, including whether the claim needs to be reopened. They will then allocate the claim for action. Depending on the
circumstances, the claim may need to go back to triage.

To reopen a claim, see the Procedure to reopen a claim.

To action a task on a closed claim (without reopening it), see the Procedure to action a task on a closed claim.
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When should a claim be reopened?
A claim should be re-opened when:
 

an invoice is received that requires payment or investigation
a claim for benefits (e.g. incapacity, medical treatment, permanent impairment) is made is made by an employee (or their
representative) that may require further investigation 
correspondence is received from an employer relating to the claim for benefits
a reconsideration or AAT appeal is initiated
rehabilitation action is being undertaken.

The decision to reopen or close a claim file is not a liability determination. It is purely an administrative process. Reopening a
claim file for the purposes of investigating a claim for benefits does not automatically mean the employee is entitled to
those benefits. Each claim for a benefit (e.g. medical treatment, permanent impairment) will still need to be assessed against
the relevant legislative criteria for that benefit. The decision to reopen the claim file will have no bearing on the outcome.

A claim should not be re opened when the information/document to be added to the claim file is:
 

a duplicate of something already on the claim file
unrelated to the claim (e.g. document added to the wrong claim file).

To reopen a claim, see the Procedure to reopen a claim.












